
Level 4, 11 Exhibition Street 
Melbourne, VIC 3000 

GPO Box 1994, Melbourne, VIC 3001 
Telephone: (03) 8661 7777 

Fax: (03) 9654 6812 

 
 
Mr James Tinslay 
Secretary 
The National Electrical Contractors Association 
Level 3 
100 Dorcas Street 
SOUTH MELBOURNE VIC 3205 
 
Email: necanat@neca.asn.au 
 
Dear Mr Tinslay, 

The National Electrical Contractors Association 
Financial Report for Year Ended 30th June 2006 – FR2006/456 

Schedule 1 of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 (RAO Schedule) 
 
I refer to the financial reports of The National Electrical Contractors Association for the year ended 
30th June 2006.  The documents were lodged in the Industrial Registry on 27 December 2006. 
 
The documents have been filed. 
 
The following comments may assist you when you next prepare financial reports. No further action 
is required regarding this issue with respect to the lodged documents. 
 
Circulation of Auditor’s Report 
The Secretary’s certificate states that the full report was circulated to members on 26th October 
2006.   
 
When circulating a ‘full report’ to members, section 265(1)(a)(i) of the RAO Schedule requires a 
reporting unit to include a copy of the auditor’s report.  The auditor’s report, however, is dated 
27th October 2006, that is the day after the documents were circulated.  This therefore suggests 
that the Auditor’s report was not circulated to members. 
 
Compliance with Time Lines 
Insufficient Time has Elapsed between Circulation and AGM 
The Secretary’s Certificate states that the financial documents were circulated on 26th October 
2006 and that they were presented to the Annual General Meeting (AGM) on 9th November 2006, 
(that is, 14 days later).  Section 265(5)(a) of the RAO Schedule requires documents to be 
circulated a minimum of 21 days before the general meeting of members at which they are to 
be presented. 
 
Documents not lodged in Registry within 14 Days of Meeting 
Section 268 of the RAO Schedule requires a reporting unit to lodge its financial documents in 
the Industrial Registry within 14 days after their presentation to a meeting.  While the 
documents were presented to the Annual General Meeting on 9th November 2006, the documents 
were not lodged in the Industrial Registry until 27th December 2006 (that is, 48 days later). 



- 2 - 

  
Please do not hesitate to contact me by email at robert.pfeiffer@air.gov.au or on (03) 8661 7817 if 
you wish to discuss this letter. 
 
A copy of the financial report has been placed on the website maintained by the Industrial Registry 
at http://www.e-airc.gov.au/233v. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
for 
Robert Pfeiffer 
Statutory Services Branch 
 
26 April 2007 
 




































































